Wilby Parish Council


Meeting of Wilby Parish Council at Coronation Hall on Wednesday, 2nd September 2015 at 7.30pm. 
The meeting was preceded by a presentation from the Community Heartbeat Trust providing information about the purchase and use of a Defibrillator. Notes can be found attached to these minutes.
Attendees: Cllrs Ian Williamson, David Holliday, Todd Strehlow & Ian Taylor.

Also attending District Councillor Julie Flatman & Clerk Julie Collett 
103.15 To consider accepting apologies for absence Cllr Steve Lee
104.15 To approve and sign the minutes of the council meeting on 1st July 2015. These were unanimously agreed.
105.15 To record declarations of interest from members in any item to be discussed None received
106.15
To consider dispensation from members in any item to be discussed None received
Public Forum

(i) Parishioner’s questions or comments  None received
(ii) District & County Councillors’ reports. District Cllr Julie Flatman reported that things had been quiet over the summer. However she had just received confirmation of planning permission granted for Moat Farm, Foal’s Green. The clerk questioned why she does not receive notification of all planning applications and decisions. Cllr Flatman will look into this and report back.
(iii) To receive the Tree Warden’s report. No tree warden present
(iv) To receive the Footpath Warden’s report. Cllr Strehlow reported that the two footpaths across Wilby Green were full of nettles and brambles. Cllr Strehlow confirmed that he would sort this. He also reported that a gate had been erected near Barley Viewacross a commonly used path. The line of the official public footpath (No 5) had been obstructed by an Anglia Water facility, and the gate had been erected to define the extent of the farmer’s land and to deter travellers. Cllr Strehlow will look into the situation.
(v) To receive the Police report. No report received.
107.15 To receive an update from the Clerk on outstanding actions from last meeting: 
(i) BT Telephone Kiosk This seems to have been cleaned, although not particularly well!
(ii) Broadband meeting No further news on this meeting. However the likelihood of better broadband looks likely to happen in 2017.
108.15 To consider new & outstanding planning applications, including consultation responses
(i) Planning permission refused for application ref 2562/15 Sun Dial Cottage
Decision noted.

109.15 To consider the purchase of a Defibrillator. Following the presentation by Community Heartbeat Trust the council agreed in principle to the purchase of a defibrillator, to be provided in conjunction with CHT subject to terms & conditions and the cost. It was agreed to invite CHB to begin the process of acquiring the BT phone box as this will take up to 90 days. All in favour. Cllr Strehlow to take forward. Communication is proving difficult within the village - no member of the public attended the presentation. The clerk suggested an email circulation list, which she will send to the council. This would go out with the village survey. A flier seeking public interest in the defibrillator would also be issued with the survey. In the meantime clarification will be required on what training will be offered and by whom.
110.15 
Update on speed reduction for London City Road Nothing heard. Clerk to request an update from Cllr McGregor
111.15 
To consider the printing and distribution of the village survey Cllr Taylor updated the council on the progress of the survey. The database has been built and made ready for the answers to be entered. The final document will be ready for printing by Friday 4th September. The council agreed the content of the survey.  Cllr Taylor will forward this to the clerk, in PDF format, to arrange printing at The Little Copy Shop at a cost of £125 for 225 copies. The survey will be delivered on the weekend of 19th/20th September and collected a fortnight later 3rd/4th October. A box will also be placed in the church for residents to put their completed surveys. All the completed surveys will be returned to Cllr Taylor. The planned closing date for the receipt of completed survey forms is Thursday 10th October.
112.15  
To receive the findings of the External Audit. The council recorded the findings of the external audit noting that the asset register should show the valuation and not increase the value by the cost of repairs. It was also noted that in principle reserves should not be more than twice the value of the precept unless provision was being made for specific expenditure,
113.15  To review the Suffolk Code of Conduct.
 This was reviewed and adopted by the council.
114.15
To review the Standing Orders. These was reviewed and adopted by the council.
115.15
To review the council’s insurance. The insurance was found to be adequate for the council’s requirements, and agreed that the premium would be paid when received. The council is tied into a 3 year deal.
116.15
To consider the possibility of a village sign. Cllr Taylor advised the council that the Village Hall committee would like a village sign to be placed near to the village pond. The original sign post has been retained reducing the overall cost. The council were in favour of the idea in principal and may agree to help financially. Cllr Taylor will come back to the meeting with more details.
117.15
To receive updated accounts for the current year. Accounts were agreed
118.15
Finance 

Current Account 
Bank balance  (10/08/2015)
£758-30



Reserve Account 
Bank balance (10/08/2015)
£7246-96




119.15
Account Receipts:

(i) Interest


£1.36
120.15
Account Payments:

(i) 
Mid Suffolk DC

£87-50


(ii)
SALC


£114-00

(ii) J Collett


£33-90

All payments were agreed and cheques signed accordingly
121.15
To receive and discuss items from Parish Councillors Cllr Strehlow may be moving out of the area in the 

near future. This will diminish the council numbers even more and the council needs to address these 
vacancies. Cllr Taylor indicated that the Village hall Committee may seek a donation from the Parish Council to relieve the pressure on its finances.

122.15
To consider the correspondence received:
(i) The Local Councillor
(ii) Headway Suffolk

(iii) Diss, Thetford & District Citizens Advice Bureau.  To be discussed at next meeting.
123.15
To receive items for the next Agenda 

(i) 
Letter from Diss Citizens Advice Bureau requesting a donation.


(ii) 
Review the Asset Register

(iv) Review the Financial Regulations

(v) Confirm insurance policy.

(vi) Village Survey update

(vii) Defibrillator Update

(viii) Speed limit on London City Road update.

124.15
Date and time of the next meeting 4th November 2015 to commence at 7.30pm.
125.15
Meeting Closed 10-15pm
Chair_____________________________________________Date_____________________________
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